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SAFETY EVALUATION BY THE OFFICE OF NUCLEAR REACTOR REGULATION

RELATED TO RELIEF FROM ASME CODE RE UIREMENT

WASHINGTON PUBLIC POWER SUPPLY SYSTEM

NUCLEAR PROJECT NO. 2

DOCKET NO. 50-397

INTRODUCTION

By letter dated May 29, 1985, Washington Public Power Supply System
(Supply System) Nuclear Project No. 2 (WNP-2) requested relief from the
requirements of Section XI of the ASME Boiler and Pressure Vessel Code
for seven inservice inspection program items required by the WNP-2
Technical Specifications (TS). Relief relating to one of these items,
Request ISI-2-007, "Snubber Examination and Testing," was granted in aletter from the NRC dated March 27, 1987.

By letter dated January 18, 1991, the Supply System proposed changes to
the WNP-2 TS for snubber surveillances consistent with Generic Letter
90-09, "Alternative Requirements for Snubber Visual Inspection Intervals
and Corrective Actions," dated December ll, 1990. The proposed changes
to the TS were approved and issued as Amendment 91 to the WNP-2 TS on
April 11, 1991.

By letter dated January 31, 1991, the Supply System requested a revision
to Relief Request ISI-2-007. The purpose of the request was to
eliminate the inconsistencies among the snubber inspection requirements
contained in the WNP-2 TS, ASME Section XI, and Relief Request ISI-2-
007.

EVALUATION

The original basis for granting Relief Request ISI-2-007 was that the
snubber visual inspection requirements of the WNP-2 TS were more
stringent than those in ASME Section XI. Though the TS inspection
intervals have changed due to the issuance of Amendment 91, the basis
for granting the original relief request still applies to the current
submittal. Under the current TS surveillance requirements, snubbers
will receive a visual inspection more frequently than the ASME Code XI
requirements. Deleting the visual inspection requirement from ISI-2-007
eliminates the existing inconsistencies between the original relief
request and TS. It continues to be acceptable for the licensee to
perform the TS visual examinations of snubbers as an alternative to the
Section XI visual examinations.
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With respect to snubber functional testing requirements, the 1980 ASNE
Section XI incorporated functional testing sampling requirements that
were acceptable to the staff. These sampling requirements were revised
in 1986, and though the 1986 edition of the Code is not yet endorsed by
the staff, the staff has found the revised sampling requirements to be
acceptable. When TS Amendment 91 was issued, the licensee upgraded
their functional testing sampling requirements for snubbers to be
consistent with the 1986 ASNE Section XI requirements.

In the NRC's March 27, 1987 response to the relief requests submitted by
the licensee for its inservice inspection program, Request ISI-2-007 was
only approved relative to visual examinations. The purpose of
functional testing is to identify snubbers degraded by service
conditions. Different NRC-approved sampling plans should yield similar,
results given the same snubber population. The licensee should not be
required to perform more than one test to verify the adequacy of the
snubber population at a given time. Therefore, the staff finds the
licensee's request for revision to Relief Request ISI-2-007 to be
acceptable.

With respect to the administrative changes to ISI-2-007 proposed in the
licensee's January 31, 1991, letter noted above, the staff recognizes
the changes and agrees that they are of an administrative nature and
require no further evaluation.

3.0 CONCLUSION

The WNP-2 inservice inspection requirements for the visual inspection of
safety related snubbers is more stringent than the ASME Section XI Code
requirements and that deleting any reference to visual inspection in
Relief Request ISI-2-007 is acceptable. This eliminates any
inconsistencies by making the WNP-2 TS and ASHE Section XI the
controlling documents. The functional testing sampling requirements of
Relief Request ISI-2-007, which are essentially retained in the revised
ISI-2-007, are also acceptable to the staff. Therefore the revision to
Relief Request ISI-2-007 is granted.

Principal Contributors: Horace Shaw
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